
TOWN OF STAMFORD 
SELECTBOARD 

PUBLIC HEARING ON REVISION OF ZONING BYLAWS 
June 12, 2025 

(UNAPPROVED) 
 
Present: Selectboard:  Nancy L. Bushika, Chair, Kurt Gamari, John Dunn, Douglas Wright, and Michael 

Denault. 
Visitors: Alden Finney, Lisa Gramlin, Jedidiah Gramlin, Peter Greenbush, Debra Righi, and James Righi. 
 Lori Shepard, Selectboard Secretary. 
 
Nancy Bushika opened the public hearing at 6:00 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  She announced 
that this hearing was scheduled to receive comments and questions concerning the proposed revisions to 
the Bylaws.  The changes to the By-laws are to clarify and regulate signs in town and she reviewed some of 
the changes.  There were no other questions or comments. 
 
MOTION by Mike Denault to accept the Zoning Bylaws as presented.  SECONDED by Kurt Gamari.  The 
motion was withdrawn.  This hearing is only to receive comments and answer questions.  The board will 
place the adoption of the By-laws on the agenda for the next Select Board meeting. 
 
The Bylaws will take effect 21 days after accepted by the Selectboard, unless a petition is received. 
 
Nancy Bushika thanked the Planning Commission for their hard work to help the town update its Bylaws.  
Lisa Gramlin and Peter Greenbush explained what the Planning Commission would be discussing next and 
the village center designation was discussed.  
 
MOTION by Mike Denault to adjourn.  SECONDED by Kurt Gamari.  All in favor.  Motion APPROVED.  The 
public hearing was adjourned at 6:10 p.m. 
 
 
 
      Nancy L. Bushika  
      Selectboard Chair 
NLB/las 


